
 

Research Department Minnesota House of Representatives 600 State Office Building 
 R:\HRD_Summ\2016\Acts\153.la.docx  Last printed 6/7/2016 2:25:00 PM 

House Research 
Act Summary 

 

 CHAPTER: 153 SESSION: 2016 Regular Session 

 TOPIC: Legislative task force; child protection 

 Analyst: Lynn Aves Date: June 2, 2016 

 

 
This publication can be made available in alternative formats upon request.  Please call 651-296-6753 

(voice); or the Minnesota State Relay Service at 1-800-627-3529 (TTY) for assistance.  Summaries are 

also available on our website at: www.house.mn/hrd/. 

 

Overview 

This bill extends the task force to December 31, 2020.  It increases membership 

on the task force and adds duties. 

Section   

1  Legislative task force; child protection.  Amends Laws 2015, chapter 71, article 1, section 

125.  Modifies membership of the task force.  Strikes the requirement for the four members 

of the Governor’s Task Force to serve as members of this task force.  Provides that the task 

force shall be composed of 12 legislators, six from the senate and six from the house with 

minority and majority membership equally represented.   

Requires the task force to redefine “substantial child endangerment,” and submit language in 

bill form to the legislature by January 1, 2017.  Also requires the task force to review and 

recommend alternatives to law enforcement removing children from a home based on reports 

of maltreatment and to evaluate situations in which it may be appropriate for child protection 

workers to remove children. 

Allows the task force to appoint a work group to review the assessment tool used to 

determine supplemental benefits for children receiving care under Northstar Care for 

Children. 

Extends the task force to December 31, 2020. 

Provides an immediate effective date. 

2  Revisor’s instruction.  Instructs the revisor, in consultation with legislative and agency 

staff, to recodify the Maltreatment of Minors Act and to submit the recodification in bill form 

for introduction in the 2017 Legislative Session. 

 


